Chlorophyll data Cruise 2005-22 – WCVI
Chlorophyll samples were collected and analyzed onboard J P Tully for Cruises 2005-21 (LineP) and 2005-22 (WCVI).  The samples were filtered onto GF/F filters and frozen until analysis.  Samples were analyzed on a Turner Model 10 Fluorometer which had been calibrated against pure chlorophyll a in February 2005.  Line P values were as expected for this time of year, but WCVI samples were much lower than expected.  
The Fo/Fa ratio for 2005-22 was approximately 1.04 which is much lower than normal (pure chlorophyll a has a ratio of 2.15 while natural surface coastal populations have a ratio of approx 1.85).  It was discovered that the acetone used to extract the samples had become contaminated with acid.  Therefore the value read on the fluorometer would be the Fa (after acid) reading only.  That explains why there was little change in the fluorescence reading after adding three drops of acid.
To recover the chlorophyll signal, the Fa (after acid addition) value was corrected for the blank caused by the contaminated acetone.   The Fo (before acid) reading was calculated using the average Fo/Fa ratio from cruise 2005-21 surface samples from Stn P 1 to P12.  
The corrected chlorophyll values ranged from a low of 0.00 at Stn LG09 to a high of 12.3 ug/L at Stn LC 6.  
The quality flag for all the chlorophyll data will be recorded as “d” (bad measurement – known problem, but not serious enough to completely discard the value).
To avoid this problem in the future, the waste acetone bottle will be stored in a separate location and in a very distinctly marked bottle.
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